
Friday 4th July 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a lovely few weeks getting to know the children, staff, and of course, you parents. Thank you for making me feel 

so welcome in Mrs d’Arcy’s absence. Mrs d’Arcy will not be returning for the remainder of this academic year. 

It’s certainly been a busy time at Winhills! Year 6 pupils have visited their new secondary schools, the children have met their 

new class teachers, and Year 5 even managed to fit in a fantastic trip to the Space Centre. 

Sports Day on Wednesday was a great success—thankfully, the weather was cooler than it was on Monday! A huge thank you 

to Mr Franco for organising such a brilliant event. The warm up to the Cha Cha slide was my favourite part! I’m really sad I 

couldn’t make the EYFS/KS1 races! Next year, I’ll be there! The children had a wonderful time. Thank you for cheering the 

children on throughout the races!  

Last week, the children and staff also had the chance to meet Mrs Peckham, who will be joining us in September as Executive 

Deputy Head, working across both Winhills and Middlefield. We also welcome Mrs Luzzeri who will be the new Year 6 

teacher in September. 

Sadly, Mrs Keber, our SENDCo, will be leaving Winhills at the end of this term. She has been a valued member of the school 

community , providing support to our children and their families throughout her time with us. We will miss her greatly, but 

we’re pleased to say she will still be working within the Trust—so she won’t be getting rid of us that easily! Mrs Myers  will be 

taking over the role of SENDCo moving forward. 

 

Best wishes 

Mrs Besant and all of the staff at Winhills 

 

Dates for your diary 

July 

Monday 7th – Year 4 & 5 Arm Primary School Outreach  

Thursday 10th – Year 3 & 4 Cadbury World 

Tuesday 15th – Year 6 Garden Party 

Wednesday 16th – Reception, Year 1 & 2 Hertfordshire Zoo 

Thursday 17th—Year 6 Leavers Performance 2pm 

Monday 21st – Wednesday 23rd – Year 6 Hilltop Residential 

Tuesday 22nd July Nursery Graduation Celebration 

Wednesday 23rd – Last day of Term/Reward Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To be the best you can be! 


